ST ANNE'S RC PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL

CLARENDON ROAD AUDENSHAW MANCHESTER M34 5QA

HEADTEACHER: MRS A DUFFY

TEL: 0161 370 8698 FAX: 0161 371 1964

E-MAIL: <u>head@st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk</u> WEBSITE: <u>www.st-annes-audenshaw.tameside.sch.uk</u>



Friday 26th January 2024

HEADTEACHER'S NEWSLETTER

Congratulatory Letter from Rt Hon Damian Hinds on our Y4 MTC Results 2023

Each year pupils undergo Statutory Assessments. The assessment results are sent to the Local Authority and to the Government, and National Averages are calculated. Our School performs consistently well in the Statutory Assessments. We are pleased to share that our excellent results have been recognised. This week we received a congratulatory letter from Rt Hon Damian Hinds, Minister for Schools regarding our 2023 Multiplication Tables Checks in Year 4. Thank you to the children, staff and parents for the support and commitment given to learning. This is a wonderful achievement for everyone.



Science in Year One

Year One have loved their Science lesson this week! Their current unit of work is Animal Classification. This week they have been looking at what makes a fish a fish. They particularly focussed on the gills, scales and fins.









Year 6 Football Tournament at Manchester United

On Thursday afternoon, our Year 6s went to Manchester United's training ground The Cliff to take part in a football tournament. Mrs Hutchinson was so proud of their performance and there were some amazing goals scored!







Music in Year 4



Year Four have been exploring how to change the pitch of a sound. They had a really fun, but noisy afternoon!

Computing in Year Two







In computing this week, Year Two have been looking at questioning and how they can then interpret this data.

Extra- Curricular Clubs

Monday - Multi-Sports for Years 1 & 2

-Rugby for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

Tuesday - Cheerleading and Street Dance for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

Wednesday - Cheer and Street Dance for Years 1 and 2

-Performing Arts for Rec-Year 6

-Italian for Key Stage Two

Thursday – Football for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

Friday - Multi-Sports for Years 3, 4, 5 and 6

Attendance

This week we have seen really high levels of attendance so thank you! We have also noticed that punctuality has significantly improved. We do ask that all children are in school by 9am. If you are late, please accompany your child into the main entrance and sign your child in on the ipad.

Reception	93%

Year 1	99%
Year 2	96.33%
Year 3	92.9%
Year 4	93.87%
Year 5	98.93%
Year 6	92.26%